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FUNERAL COLLECTION

The collection for St. Francis Hospice, raised in memory of the late LAURENCE DORDOY who sadly departed in late May, has been closed at £2,503.  Niece NATASHA POTTER from Billericay states, “The amount is incredible. We asked that, rather than copious flowers at his funeral, that anybody wishing to pay tribute could donate to the hospice”. The family wish to thank all who donated.

CHARITY APPEAL
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For a 3rd consecutive year it has been proposed that readers who wish to make a donation (in lieu of sending Christmas Cards to other walkers) to The Gambian Home for Children With Learning Difficulties at Hart House in The Gambia (run by GEOFF & ROHEY HUNWICKS) may do so collectively via Essex Walker again.  Tony Perkins has again offered to co-ordinate this, and those who donate will have their names published in our December issue (so as other readers know why they haven’t got a Christmas card from you).  Please make your donations when you see Tony at the meetings, or by post to: Dean’s Farmhouse, Tye Green, CRESSING, Essex. CM77 8HU.  Please make your cheques payable to A.F. Perkins.  Tony has a charity account, which maximises the total donation when handed-over as a final amount.

MULTI-LAPPING

After Augusts  Lee Valley 20K Organiser Ron Wallwork asked for views about his multi-lap circuit.  Hon. Ed does not like multi-lappers.  It puts lap scorers under great pressure, especially as a feature of this race (20 x 1K) offered its traditional option of leaving at 5, 10 or 15K with a time/position.  After a short while even onlookers and other officials are unsure as to what is going on, as it becomes one giant merry-go-round of a procession.  Longer courses make it easier for spectators to see what is actually happening.  Sadly the way the sport is going it is likely to see more multi-lap courses.  At Lee Valley competitors have continually shown that, when using public roads in this locality, they are unable to walk both correctly and safely.  Perhaps many who have become Donkey Lane regulars have forgotten what it takes to compete safely on public roads? At Donkey Lane, where it’s 3 circuits for 5K, most competitors can actually keep their own lap totals...but when taking 20 circuits to achieve 20K it becomes near-impossible and puts great strain on officials.  But if you keep walking in the middle of the road, like so many do at the Lee Valley, then multi-lapping is what you can expect.

WALKER ON THE MOVE

Colchester-born PAUL NIHILL MBE asks that we publish his new address: Flat 20, Yeoman House, Princes Street, ROCHESTER, Kent. ME1 2LW.   07984-531828.

VIEWS

On 3 separate occasions Essex Walker has asked it’s readers for views on (a) whether our Essex League should continue beyond its 500th meeting or should it been 500 and out? It’s certainly a pale shadow of its former glory, and of what was envisaged by late greats PHIL EVERARD and JOHN  HEDGETHORNE, not to mention current RWA Life member REG WELLS who also did so much to up the profile of this long-established competition.  Perhaps a mini-League just based on Essex AAA Championships might be the answer?  Some Essex League races of late have seen single figures, as Essex league status now fails to bring in more starters.  The grand (sic) total of those who expressing opinion is 4.  Who gives a toss?

Again on 3 separate occasions, (b) we’ve asked readers for their suggestions on how/where you want to celebrate our 500th Essex League meeting in 2010? Just 3 responses!  We asked readers to let our Essex County AAA Walking Secretary know their views? RAY PEARCE is at every race and we also published his address: 59, Eastbury Avenue, ROCHFORD, Essex, SS4 1SE.  Our 300th (organised by John Hedgethorne at Colchester) and the 400th (organised by Steve King and Denis Sheppard at Springfield) were both memorable occasions which pulled in numbers of ‘one-off comeback’ walkers and also saw several former walkers attending in reunion capacity. Who gives a toss?

Let’s face it, apathy rules and if nothing gets put on...perhaps that’s what most of you would prefer?

BATTERSEA SUCCESS

Congratulations to STEVE ALLEN for a double win at Battersea over the long established VAC 5 Miles evening distance, as he won the last 2 races in the 5-event series. Overall series handicap awards saw popular and frequent Essex visitor DAVE HOBEN well clear with a tie for 2nd spot between Ilford’s MIKE HINTON and Loughton 2nd claimer PAUL KING.  Thanks to all behind the scenes for putting together another series.

TATTOO FOR NOW

An earlier edition reported that regular 100 miles finisher OLLY BROWNE had been tattooed with his Number (789). Now club-mate ALAN O’RAWE, who qualified on the same day at Colchester Garrison Track in 1985 during the British Telecom 24 Hours Event, has visited a tattooist’s parlour to have Number 791 put on. This is catching on, but remember that you have to complete the deed before you can subject yourself to that needle!
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WRITES AN RWA LIFE MEMBER

Dear Reader,


My Wife and I were very happy to be recorders at the Newmarket 100 where I met many old friends.  I also saw a lot of race walking and virtually no straight leg running.  Race walking is a sport we invented in this country.  Looking at the Olympic Games I fear it has more or less gone, there I did not see much Race Walking. Fact! I saw a lot of straight leg running. Fact!  This nation of ours started Race Walking and compiled the first rule. Simply  ‘Contact with the ground shall be maintained at all times’.  Simple but I wonder how many judges can honestly say that they could apply this rule now.  It is time that in this nation we again used one rule only.  The  original rule!


We may lose out of the Olympic Games but we can be proud to say that we are the true Race Walkers of the World. Fact not Fiction!  I was lucky to have coached Phil Embleton, one of our best ever walkers. We never spoke of straight legs.  They came automatically because I insisted on maximum length of stride, both with the leading leg and the trailing leg. Try it, you will find your legs will be as straight as possible and you will be walking faster. Speed of stride and length of stride mattered with Phil and 86.30 for the 20K speaks for itself. Fact not Fiction.


I am a Life Member of the RWA. But I am not allowed a vote at the A.G.M. Come on you clubs, be represented at the next A.G.M. and vote for the abolition of the ‘A’ rule and vote for our rule, contact! In Great Britain the true fate of Race Walking is in your hands.  Having said all this, we may not necessarily lose out on the Olympic Games. It does mean that we as Race Walkers will have to walk faster.  It worked with Phil Embleton, so come on, it could work with you. Where are you Coaches!


See you at the A.G.M. if not before


Yours sincerely


Reg Wells.

Ps.
  You may not wish to print this letter in Essex Newsletter but it is something I feel strongly about and it may force people to come to the A.G.M.


Best wishes, Reg.

EMAILS ED SHILLABEER

It would be interesting to know how many of the 53 would tackle 19.4 miles on Guernsey if the UKA race was a week later. I would love to have done both but it’s always a clash.

Edbanger.

Adds Hon. Ed.
Our writer refers to that continuing clash between the RWA 10k Championship/Church-to-Church Walk.  The RWA event pulled in 53 entries up to closing date.  This clash was first flagged-up by MICK BARNBROOK (then Minister for Mainland Development) and has been commented by many others, including Hon. Ed.  The Guernsey race is long established and has the benefit of sponsorship.  It’s a classic with many great names listed among its former winners.  Then the more recent RWA road 10K Championship came upon the scene and nabbed their traditional weekend date.  It’s not on!  When we actually have sponsors, surely we should try to give them maximum opportunity to reap reward for their donations towards out sport?  As Ed says, other dates can be found.  Races are folding all the time nowadays – 3 big ones have gone this year alone, leaving dates free.  Surely we can’t have the same clash in 2010....or will Ed’s words have been written in vain.  D.A.
EMAILS SUE CLEMENTS

May I sing the praises of the website at www.gmap.pedometer.com which enables you to measure walking, running and cycling routes.  The option to overmark the gmap with straight lines is especially useful because it provides the facility to measure the distance of cross-country routes and include alleys etc (i.e. non road routes). Great for devising traffic-free routes. Enjoy!

NEWS FROM FORMER ESSEX CHAMPION WALKER 
GEOFF HUNWICKS

Home for Children with Learning Difficulties – The Gambia (Hart House)

P.O. Box 2712

Serrakunda

The Gambia

West Africa

Tel: 00220 9926258

Dear Friends


Hope this summer newsletter find you well and my apology for it’s late arrival.  Thanks again to those who responded to our recent appeal, it really has been a difficult summer for us to continue and maintain our standards.


Following on from our last newsletter, we received the money from auctioning of the Mari Safari (Antwerp-Banjul challenge) vehicle but Geoff did not go to State House to collect it!  The new T.V. and D.V.D. player are still an important part of our programme and thanks to those who sent us D.V.D’s (though we could do with some more).  As well as this equipment and the power to use them (new batteries) Desert Lions of the same challenge also provided the funding for our kitchen out the back for protection from the sun, wind and rain, and felling of mango trees at the back and side followed by concreting.  We are now in the middle of the rainy season with frequent thunderstorms that at least held to reduce the temperature otherwise its very hot and humid.  Along with Desert Lions, sizeable financial donations came from Katja and friends from Finland (partly for additional strips of corrugate to lap over existing caps and slight gap and cemented into wall), Chris, Sheila and friends Essex Walker readers, Mountfield Youth Centre and friends, Friends of the hidden children of The Gambia a Finnish Valentines Ball, Howard and friends, Catherine, Neil and Trust Bank (The Gambia) Ltd.


Food, equipment etc have been donated to us by Alderwood Living and Learning with Autism, Chris, Sheila and friends, Peggy Barnard (The African Queen) Tina and friends, Heathside Speical School Christian Children’s Fund (now Child Fund) The Gambia and Friends of the hidden children of The Gambia. Thomas Cook Northern Europe continued to bring tourists here often twice a week, and sponsored 5 signboards for us. 3 are close to the house, 1 is on the Coastal Road and the other near Senegambia junction (the main tourist area)


In March the ‘local class’ from nearby neighbours, most of whom have been attending for integrated activities 2 compounds. Also in March Geoff attended a validation workshop of national disability study.  In April we had a full page article in the Point newspaper and in June Rohey was the spokesperson for a 10 min documentary on Hart House that was shown on national TV filmed by Comium, one of our GSM providers. Geoff and Rohey attended the reception at the British High Commissioners residence to celebrate The Queens birthday.  At the end of May we had a fundraising/awareness concert at a hall 3km/2 miles from here, with Serifo Jobarteh (kora player) and the Nema Band. Geoff, Rohey and Hoyan (committee member) again joined the US’s 4th July Independence Day celebrations by attending a reception at the new Coco Ocean Resort hotel. In October as well as looking forward to the tourist season, we will be cheering the under 17 football team (African champs) in the World Cup in Nigeria.


As a reminder, help with the following would be most useful. Electricity, vehicle, painting, plumbing, furniture and plastering around the outside floor of the house.  Plus some more signboards!  It was good to see old and new friends.  Thanks for however you have helped to continue our work and see the improvement in the children.

Best wishes

Geoff and Rohey Hunwicks

www.harthouse.gm
CENTURION MEETING

39th CENTURION ANNUAL MEETING NEDERLAND
Saturday 28th November 2009
The Committeee of the C.V.N. invite all Centurions with lady / partner

heartily for the Annual Centurion Meeting.

Place:  Restaurant “Stadscafé  Gieling Weesperstraat 82 MUIDEN 
(www.stadscafegieling.nl)
Approachable:
By car: From A-1 Amsterdam to 
Amersfoort


Junction 3 Muiden

Follow signs to Free Carpark, from there cross the street and follow footpath through a little park and over two bridges to Weesperstraat (5 minutes)

On arrival there is coffee and tea. This is following-up by a walk to Castle “Muiderslot” where we have a conducted tour. 

After the tour there is time for a drink and a Diner for the hungry walker. 

We give up a lot of time to the results of the 100 miles Newmarket 2009 and presentation of the prizes.

Of course, we do the inauguration of the five New Centurions from the Netherlands and Belgium.

Timescedule and programme:

11.00 hr :
Receipt with coffee/tea in Restaurant Stadscafé 
Gielen.

12.00 hr :
Walk on through Muiden to the Castle Muiderslot

14.00 hr :
Back to the Restaurant

14.30 hr :
Start of the the Dinner (vegetarian is possible)

15.30 hr:
Presentation of the prizes Milton Keynes 2008 and 
inauguration of the new Centurions

16.30 hr:
Closing-time

The charges for this day:  

The total charges for this day per person are € 42,00 including coffee/tea, conducted tour through the Castle Muiderslot and the dinner. At the dinner are also two drinks/refreshments free.

The inscription:

Is possible at last until 12 November 2009.

(also possible by email, but do not forget to give the number of participants)

Subscription money can be make over to Centurion Vereniging Nederland

IBAN: NL34RABO0359958974 with Code RABO NL2U

With regards,

C-389 Piet Jansens  -  Secretary CVN

DATES FIXED

Here are dates of the Bexley Winter League Series of 5K road races – all 2 pm from the Cambridge Harriers Clubhouse in Glenhurst Avenue, Bexley (South London).  Remember it’s at least 5 minutes brisk walk from changing room to start line. Saturdays 17th October, 5th Dec, 13th Feb and 20th Mar.  All are enter on the day with ‘A’ status officiating.  Full support requested.
END OF THE WTW 2009 SERIES

Woodford Green with Essex Ladies AC staged the last of their popular 2009 series of evening open graded athletics meetings at Ashtons Track on a blustery Tuesday evening.

The curtain raiser was a 5,000 metres walking race, which also doubled as an Essex League event.  First to show was Ilford’s in-form STEPHEN CRANE who set a blistering pace, which soon had the field well strung out as he ‘heel-and-toed’ himself into a good lead, which he held for a third of the race, before being matched by Ilford’s debut man PHIL BARNARD.  Barnard is one of two athletes who have signed for Ilford AC after their Club – Castle Point AC – folded 2 months ago.  Keen to impress on his debut, Barnard forged ahead gaining a slight advantage which he held with confidence until the tape, breaking it in 24 minutes and 32 seconds.  The pace was relentless, despite a stiff wind hitting walkers on the back straight, and 2nd placed Crane, who was always just within striking distance, was rewarded with a personal best time of 24.41 – his 2nd personal best timing in just 3 days!  In 3rd place came STEVE UTTLEY who walked a tactical race.  He was there to secure the overall Series Trophy, and he knew that with his points tally amassed in previous races, he only had to finish for success.  He walked steadily clocking 26.54 and won the 2009 Series Title.  Series silver and bronze awards went to PETER CASSIDY & BERNIE HERCOCK.  First lady on the night HELEN MIDDLETON also took a series gold, followed by FRANCOISE FERNANDEZ & AMY HALES.

A word for the athlete finishing 6th.  It was Ilford AC Life member BRIAN ARMSTRONG who back in the 70s became (and still is) his Club’s youngest ever President.  Without any training and having not appeared for 2 years, he came along to race and belied his lack of action by clocking an inspiring 30.15.  It was his first race since recently turning 60 years of age, so meaning that his active athletics involvement has now stretched in a 6th decade (teens, 20s, 30s, 40s, 50s and now 60s).  We hope to see him racing more.

In the overall series team stakes Ilford AC retained the coveted REG YOULDON ROSEBOWL..  However this trophy is still on the missing list, so can you all please look in your lofts, sheds and car boots – and on your MFI wall units.  Ilford are adamant that it was never presented to them 2 years ago, but whatever the situation, it’s still not around.  DAVE SHARPE, who is diligent as anybody on the scene about trophies, has no record of who has it!  And he is meticulous.  The GEORGE WOODS MEMORIAL TROPHY (for the 1st Essex resident Centurion) hardly lived up to the name of the man we commemorate by this award.  Only 1 entrant was eligible for the trophy, and he came last.  But at least it was won (by Hon. Ed, who won it for a 2nd time in it’s now long history – the last time being at the same venue when a European Veterans meeting had taken away all those who were any good).  It used to be a keenly contested trophy.  Series Awards were presented in the Clubhouse by Race Walking Association Life Member PAULINE WILSON.  This presentation was somewhat brief as only 1 trophy (out of 4) was returned and there were no presentations for youths or juniors this year, as none had appeared.  Walking attendances had nosedived!  Since moving these meetings from Wednesday to Tuesdays crowds have really began to show (especially as Tuesday is Woodford’s training night, and many athletes are there in any case).  Sadly the only exception was our walking race which has really struggled in 2009.  Where were you all?

FROM ROVING REPORTER JOHN HALL

Dear Friends,


For those of you who haven’t seen the results of the GB walkers in Lahti, they follow below, with a bit of a comment on the championships.  I will also cover, briefly, what happened at the WMA Congress and the last line is about the BMAF 10k.

RESULTS from Lahti (full results can be found at http://english.wma2009.org/result-service/
5,000 track walk

W50

10th
Fiona Bishop


34.06.44

W45

8th
Helen Middleton 

30.56.84

M75

7th
John May


36.56.7

M70

1st
Arthur Thomson

27.47.44

M60

3rd
John Hall



25.35.57

10K road walk

W50

10th
Fiona Bishop


69.11

W45

3rd 
Diane Bradley


55.30



7th 
Helen Middleton

60.16

W45 
TEAM
3rd G & NI 


(Fiona, Diane, Helen) 

3.04.57

M75

9th
John May


76.09

M70

1st
Arthur Thomson

56.27

M60

2nd
John Hall



53.08

20k road walk

W50

6th
Fiona Bishop


2.26.24

W45

3rd
Diane Bradley


1.46.48



6th
Helen Middleton

2.04.11

WE45
TEAM
3rd GB & NI 



(Fiona, Diane, Helen)

6.27.22

M75

John May



DNF 



(fell over foot of barrier – hospitalised)

M70

1st
Arthur Thomson

1.58.19

M60

3rd 
John Hall



1.53.28


That makes 8 individual medals and 2 team medals from just 6 walkers – an excellent result.  Bad luck for John May falling over the extended foot of a barrier separating the two sides of the course in the 20k. Others fell over these barely noticeable obstacles and I found myself treading on one before I saw John lying on the ground being attended to.  Bad luck also to two entrants who didn’t get to the start line – Harvey Jaquest, who was out there supporting but not over a recent illness and Dave Kates, looking after Pauline, still immobile after her garden accident. I’m sure you will all join me in wishing John, Harvey and Pauline well.  With Dave present and getting round in his usual form we could have had another team medal (M60 gold?) with help from Arthur, in the 20k.


The judging was another lottery, with knees being the focus at the expense of the first principle of walking – CONTACT.  As an example, the women’s 20k (all age groups together) resulted in 32 red cards – ALL FOR KNEES!  I wasn’t alone in thinking that was well ‘over the top’ All of the women over 70 (W70, W75, W80 and W85) were disqualified.  Is this age discrimination? I sat at the side of the road for the Women’s 60+ 10k and tried to keep a judge’s card – I then compared my observations with the recorder’s board and found little resemblance to what I had seen.  Some trotters did come out of some races but they had to be pretty bad to do so.  For more on knees, see the bit about Congress, below.


Lahti was a pleasant venue, with the main athletics stadium overshadowed by 3 enormous ski-jump ramps.  Some ski-jumping was being done by the local experts while we were there, using artificial landing surfaces – pretty spectacular.  The town sits at the edge of a fairly large lake and plenty of athletes took advantage of trips on the lake, some of us in a paddle steamer.  The weather was king, with plenty of warm sunshine and the only substantial rain came one night.


The race venues were good – the 5k walks were at the second track, not much more than half a mile from the main stadium and the 10 and 20k road walks were all held on the same 2k circuit round Fellman Park, little over a quarter of a mile from the main stadium and on the pedestrian route to the town centre,  so that quite a lot of people involved in the championships  passed by and encouraged the walkers.


Some of our team had a problem with the local transport. Usually free transport is provided to all those people carrying the championship accreditation (part of the cost of entering enables the local organising committee to fund this en bloc). In Lahti a number of our people, including some of our walkers, had to pay to reach official hotels, which were further away from the town centre than might have been expected. Overall, despite a few problems, including the very high price of accommodation, this appeared to me to be a good championship meeting.


CONGRESS. BMAF had submitted a proposal to remove the knee part of the race walking rule for Masters events.  I spoke to introduce the proposal and there was then a brief discussion before it went to a vote, which we lost 76-25.  In drawing up the proposal, with Peter Marlow’s help, we had considered trying to qualify the knee rule but decided that translation into other languages would make this unworkable, so we went for the simple deletion of any mention of knees.  Judging was the subject of another proposal, which was passed by a huge margin.  This relates to the establishment of a WMA panel of judges who understand Masters athletics.  We shall have to wait and see how this works.


Future championship venues: Jyvaskyla, Finland, was chosen as the venue for the 2012 WMA indoor championships and Porto Alegre in Brazil was accepted as the venue for the WMA outdoor (i.e. stadia) championships of 2012.   Please let me have any comments, observations or requests about BMAF walking.


Best wishes,   John,  020 8292 3627










FIXTURES

Sat 3 Oct

Gazette Cup 4 Miles





Monks Hill



2.30 pm

Sat 10 Oct
Enfield League/VAC 5K





Lee Valley



2 pm

Sat 17 Oct
Cambridge Harriers Winter League 5K

Bexley




2 pm

Sun 1 Nov
Race Walking Association Seminar


Birmingham



11 am

Sat 7 Nov
Addington Vase 7 Miles 




Monks Hill



2.30 pm

Mon 9 Nov
RWA Southern Area AGM




Civil Service Club ,SW1

7.15 pm

Sat 14 Nov
Enfield Open 7 Miles (+LBH)




Lee Valley



2 pm

Sat 28 Nov
Belgrave Harriers Open 7 Miles



Wimbledon



1 pm

Sat 5 Dec
Cambridge Harriers Winter Leag 5K (+ Esx Leag)
Bexley



2 pm

Sun 6 Dec
Race Walking Association AGM



Birmingham



2 pm

Sat 12 Dec
SWC Christmas Cup 5K




Monks Hill



2.30 pm

Sat 20 Dec
Ilford Allcomers 5 Miles





Redbridge Cycle Circuit

11 am

Sat 26 Dec 
Enfield Boxing Day 5K





Lee Valley



11 am
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RICHARD DUNWOODY MBE

JOB DONE!
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BARCLAY CHALLENGE UMPIRES 

AND SCRUTINEERS
Photos kindly supplied by PETER DUHIG
STEPPING OUT

A letter from the Canvey crew (last edition) made reference to RICHARD DUNWOODY’s ability to remember names/faces.  Other walkers have commented on this gift, indeed so does Hon. Ed. who went twice and walked 6 sessions. It was amazing to have one’s name remembered on a 2nd visit!  So many race walkers hit Newmarket during those fantastic 6 weeks and now speak so highly of Richard.  After stepping out for 1,000 miles he’s now stepping out in the ballroom as a Strictly Come Dancing contestant.

COMMENTS CHRIS FLINT ON
 IAN STATTER’S IDEAS


Thanks for this call to arms, and I agree that schools are one of the points of recruitment into race walking.  You may be aware that considerable work has been done by Derek Hayward whose close involvement with the English Schools Athletic Association (ESSA) has resulted in some initiatives being promoted to encourage youngsters into race walking.  Peter Cassidy and Pauline Wilson have also been much involved in promoting our sport at English Schools championships, etc. There is also an RWA/ESSA link up and some monies are available through a trust fund to assist in development.  All this needs to be coordinated in a strategic manner if we are to readdress the decline.


Best regards,


Chris.

SPECIAL DAYS

On behalf of all readers Essex Walker sends its best wishes to race walking stalwarts PAUL NIHILL MBE and FRED PEARCE Jnr. on reaching their 70th birthdays – may there be many more birthdays to come.  We also send our warmest congratulations to CHRIS (Mad Max) MADDOCKS on his recent marriage.  We wish Chris and his lucky lady many happy years of wedded bliss.

COMMENTS ABOUT THE VETS 5 MILES

Dave


You’ll be pleased to know that I finished in a time of 68.22, last by some 7 mins! I felt more than a little guilty about keeping the officials & timekeepers waiting !!!


I was somewhat surprised at the £3 entry fee – when I was around in the ‘70s’ it used to be 50p !!! Nonetheless a very interesting experience!


Cheers


Dave Williams (ex-Ilford AC member).

MAKING A POINT

Hello Dave,


In Essex Walker it is reported that Castle Point AC has been wound up due to money difficulties.  This is not the case. Agreed the club has been would up however this was due to a lack of funding, support and interest from the local authority, not the club itself.  This resulted in UK Athletics now renewing the licence.  The lack of members and officials was down to the track being deemed unlicensed.  I would very much appreciate a correction to this article being made in a future edition of Essex Walker.


Kind regards


George E Beecham Esq MBE


Belgrave Harriers


(Ex Chairman and coach of Castle Point AC)

HONOUR FOR THE IRON MAN

Ex-International Charlie Fogg has been elected as a Life Member of the Metropolitan Police Athletic Association.  We offer him our congratulations.  Many Essex Walker readers can easily think of another of our readers who is long overdue that honour!

EMAILS LEW MOCKETT RE
 CHARLIE’S MPAA AWARD

I wonder why he did not receive this honour many years ago!


Trust you are keeping well.

Best wishes, Lew

WALKER 
STRIKES GOLD

We congratulate Essex LDWA member and Centurion No. 865 KEITH WILSON and his wife MAUREEN on the celebration of their golden wedding anniversary.  Keith resides in Gidea Park and became a Centurion in 1989 in the Arthur Eddlestone BEM 100 Miles Memorial Walk over 100 circuits around Hendon Police College, which he completed in 23 hours and 47 minutes.  Keith, now 79, is an active rambler and recently covered 16 miles in a day (in 4 mile stretches).  Keith’s last race walking appearance was in 2001 when he raced the John Hedgethorne Memorial/400th Essex League event at Springfield.  In that race a couple of young enthusiastic Essex Policemen legged it past him.  Keith called out to them that he was a judge walking in disguise – in stool pigeon capacity.  They fell for it, slowed down to walk correctly, and Keith overtook both!  Keith’s 1989 qualifying race was good in terms of Essex interest.  It was won in 18.11.08 by a smiling and untroubled Ilford 2nd claimer ED SHILLABER. Among new Centurions that day were Romford’s current Market Manager PETER HODKINSON in 19 hours and 48 minutes.  Peter will soon retire from this position, after which he hopes to get in extra training and once again make his mark on race days.  Other Essex new boys that day were Loughton 2nd claimers COLIN BRADLEY and KEN WATTS.  Colin now resides in Newport and we hear that he’s none too well...so we all hope he’ll improve soonest.  Finishers ALEC ROSS was Chief Inspector at Romford Police Station where Ilford’s STUART BENNETT was based.  Another Ilford 2nd claimer matching the challenge was popular GARY SMITH who in 2009 made something of a spirited comeback.  And of course, who can ever forget Upminster-based Havering AC official PETER ADDISON who actually completed 101 miles in order to gain Centurion status, as he was sent out on another circuit in error. Peter never complained as he’d achieved his aim...and more!  All happy memories, and once again our congratulations to KEITH and MAUREEN WILSON on 50 happy years of marriage.
OBITUARY – RON PURKIS R.I.P


One known and respected by all Essex Walker readers, R.I.M. (Ron) Purkis, died last week at the age of 77 after suffering cancer.  A former Hon. Secretary of Stevenage & North Herts AC he qualified as a Centurion in 1979 at Ewhurst clocking an excellent 19.35.45 in Metropolitan Walking Club’s famous colours.  Ron only made up his mind to appear 3 weeks beforehand!  Ron trained with fellow Stevenage resident Ken Roost (Centurion 557 who had qualified 4 years earlier and was eager to race Ewhurst again).  Having been Ken’s training partner he made a late decision to enter and was rewarded with a wonderful time.  Ken and Ron were also colleagues in the Royal Air Force.  Ron was a regular attender of RAF reunions.  Indeed when I was stationed at Henlow near Bedford (one of few local RAF stations still going) in the early 70s our Physical Training Officer was legendary Centurion (225) Flight Lieutenant ‘Dicky’ Bird who staged many RAF races there.  Ron was a chiropodist in nearby Stevenage and often came to help out or walk in guest capacity.


In 1976 Ron (with Ken as his assistant) organised the 1976 RWA National 20 Miles in Stevenage.  Ilford’s Roger Mills won in 2.32.13 with Sheffield as top team.  It was an omen of what was to come, for Ron’s course took walkers off public roads and onto cycle tracks, through parks and subways.  Some complained that they couldn’t follow the race by car, but Ron was a pioneer of what would be the norm.  Ken’s main task was getting judges to different positions and timekeepers to various intermediate timing points – a task completed successfully as he lived locally and knew the ‘cut-throughs’.


Ron resided in Waterlooville and had served as a Councillor on Havant Council.  Ron also put a lot of time into coaching youngsters. Ron served 2 years as our RWA Coaching and Development Secretary.  He retired – very publicly – a few years ago after being pulled in the BMAF 10K Championship ‘A’ race on a hot Enfield day.  He shouted louder than a Speakers Corner orator in the car park that, having been disqualified, he’d also been branded as a cheat.  He’d never cheated in his life, he boomed, and then severed his connection with active race walking.... he upheld his words – never again to step onto a starting line.


Ron’s funeral service was at Portchester Crematorium on Wednesday 26th August with his ashes buried in his first wife’s grave at St. Neots.  He had a son and daughter from that first marriage.  After becoming a widower he went into digs....and found happiness when he married his landlady’s daughter, with that second marriage being blessed with the arrival of 2 sons.  We extend out condolence to all his family members and say farewell to a great stalwart who always had race walking’s interest close to his heart.  


Sadly Ron’s funeral service was attended by just 6 mourners, with not a single family member present.  The walking world were responsible for 50% of those there, courtesy of Centurions President CARL LAWTON and Centurion 923 CHRISTINE GREY (a Portsmouth resident coached by Ron) who attended with a friend.  Two Havant Councillors, who had only found out by accident the day before, also showed. Nearer home KEN ROOST wrote an obituary for the ‘STEVENAGE COMET’ as Ron had once been prominent in that town’s athletics.  DA.
MRS BARBARA CROFT R.I.P


With profound regret we inform you of the sad death of Barbara, mother of Grade One judge Michael.  Barbara was the widow of the late Arthur Croft, and as a team, they were behind organising that wonderful Basildon Festival of Race Walking that was such a long established and highly successful Open Meeting in earlier times.  Barbara also did the catering at many Basildon races, including the heyday of the tough Basildon 50K.  A regular attender at our meetings and functions, Barbara hardly ever missed a race in Basildon – indeed the good lady was there on Saturday August 1st when we staged the Southern Area/Essex 20K Championship in that town.


Soon afterwards Barbara went into the local Basildon University Hospital for a seemingly routine operation.  Sadly complications meant that Barbara was kept in for over 4 weeks, and was still a patient when she passed-on.


Barbara resided in Laindon and had previously served as a Basildon Councillor for many years.  Indeed we sent her ‘in to bat for us’ when we wanted much needed improvements (following at least 3 falls) to that infamous cycle path that now forms such a long stretch of our racing course in that town.  Much of that cycle path is now on a par with a billiard table – so the Authority obviously took  more notice when Barbara complained than when we did!


We express our condolence to Michael and Heather Croft, and all their other family members, on the sad loss of such a lovely lady.    D.A.

LETTER OF APPRECIATION

Dear Dave,


My family, John Junior and his wife Yvonne, and Mark and his wife Sara and I would like to thank you most sincerely for the tribute you gave to John in the September issue of Essex Walker and the cards I have received.  Your words brought so many happy memories of sunny days spent with lovely people.  John would have been touched by the lovely words said about him.


Words cannot express my feelings at this time, all I can say is Thank You.


Eileen Telford.

CEREMONY FOR LAURENCE

LAURENCE DORDOY’S family have been in touch and they are considering scattering his ashes at a place which would mean something to our deceased friend.  They have in mind going up to Chigwell Row on the Sunday of our Christmas race (now at nearby Redbridge Cycle Circuit).  Their preferred location is the edge of Hainault Forest right by the finish line of our 10K course which we have just abandoned (owing to traffic concerns).  It’s an apt setting as Laurence finished many races there with a flourish and also trained past this spot on many occasions.  We’ll keep you posted of developments, so hopefully you’ll be able to come to this spot and witness this ceremony after racing on Sunday 20th December.

...........................................................................

ON THE RECORD

The front cover of Augusts record contained many faces known to the Essex scene: OLLY BROWNE, DON COX (in his International vest), MICKY SUTTON, STEVE KEMP, HANS van der KNAPP & JOHN BORGARS.  They were all snapped by Record’s Editor John C just 1 hour into the Newmarket 100 Miles event.  Look at Don’s vest.  Oh how TV viewers wish that our GB team would once again wear that plain white vest with 2 distinctive hoops.  We could always spot UK competitors in televised races at major meetings such as the Olympics, Europeans, World Championships etc.  Viewers of that recent Berlin meeting, yet again, had difficulties picking out the Brits.

IN THE MONEY

Recent winners of the RWA 200 Club draw included PAULINE WILSON and TONY PERKINS who won £25 and £10 respectively.  Money raised from this goes towards race walking.  You can join by sending a £13 cheque (payable to RWA) to the Club’s Organiser Bill Wright at 212, Weddington Road, NUNEATON, Warwickshire. CV10 0ER.  That will get you 1 year’s membership with monthly draws and even larger prizes than those scooped by Pauline and Tony.  Many Essex Walker readers no longer travel to races, so why not put some of your saved travelling money into a wager that helps walking, and might help you out of you’re a lucky so-and-so?

PAULINE WILSON’S WARNING


The reason the match on 30th August did not include a walk was because, for several years, it has been well supported by Kent – and NO OTHER COUNTY.  It is NOT cancelled without reason, it is cancelled because the walkers did not support it.


The next event to go will be the SEAA Walks Champs.  This year the event (for all ages) was supported by Kate Funnel, Louise Bradley, Alex Wright, Kelsey Howard, Helen Middleton and Rebecca Chambers. THAT WAS ALL.  Some, such as Diana Bradley, had a major event elsewhere. But where were the rest of you?? Wot NO senior men and only one senior woman!


Use it or lose it.  You have been warned!


Pauline Wilson


Walks Rep on SEAA (when they had one) judge at SEAA 
Champs and Inter Counties

ALL ON THE BOX

BBC showed brief bits of the World Championship 20K (satellite broadcaster Eurosport showed almost the whole race). In the BBC Studio BMAF President and 1976/80 double Olympian discus & hammer thrower PAUL DICKENSON (a great friend of walkers) recalled AMOS SEDDON completing a 20 Miles training walk before breakfast, then downing 3 breakfasts and going straight out training again.  Paul also mentioned PETER & MARION FAWKES. Even fellow studio pundit and long time opponent of race walking STEVE CRAM showed interest in the event...this time.

This BBC1 docu-soap GRIMEBUSTERS features the work of street cleaners and had a walker in its show.  London Marathon entrants were screened, one of whom was big hearted charity-fundraiser and London Marathon regular DAVE SHARPE.  They showed the pile of rubbish left behind after the participants had all passed by, and featured that huge street cleaning operation that swings into action in order to restore those streets to public use again.

Eagle-eyed viewer DAVE SHARPE reports that PAUL RAY was on the BBC News in an item about the difficulties of disabled badge car parking.

Commentating on the World Athletics Championship high jump from Berlin, BBC’s PAUL DICKENSON predicted, “50,000 people will be hoping for a German, Spank,  on Friday night”.

...........................................................................
JUDGES WANTED – IN GHANA!

The competition (a 5,000 metres walks) started with twenty five (25) competitors out of which (7) were able to finish.  The rest had either DQ or DNF.  I am currently training over a hundred walkers nationwide.  This number includes men, women and school children. The problem at hand has got to do with the unavailability of local judges to assist in local competitions.

Vincent Asumag

UP ‘N’ UNDER

Among Wembley Stadium crowds for the Rugby League Challenge Cup final between Huddersfield Giants and Warrington Wolves was EDDIE TROTTER.  Eddie supported the Wolves, as in earlier times he played 35 times for Warrington – in those days nicknamed ‘The Wires’.  However local industry declined, and 2005 saw wire works kicked into touch and the site developed...so they’re now Wolves.  He was on semi-pro terms and appeared as a hooker with a few games on the wing.  Eddie recalled, “I could sprint them”.  Warrington are the only side to have played every single season in Rugby League’s top tier, and Eddie did his bit.

TURN OFF THE RECORD

We all congratulate star athlete SANDRA BROWN on an excellent 3rd place in Augusts Lee Valley 20K.  It was the best W60 performance yet by a UK walker.  A quickly produced ratification form was passed around for officials to sign: Referee, Chief Recorder, Chief Judge, Clerk-of-the-Course and...er....timekeeper. ‘Timekeeper?’  Well, as information supplier DAVE SHARPE points out (again he’s first with the news) that day’s timekeeper was not an official one, but a volunteer ‘watch holder’. So no record...this time.  Be assured – Sandra will be back! MARY WORTH, who we see from time-to-time at Enfield League races, therefore retains her record.

EMAILS AN OLD FRIEND

Good Morning,


I very much appreciate all the emails I receive from the wild marshes of Essex.  Best wishes to all who can still remember me.


Tony Malone.

ROLL-UP – ROLL-UP

Hi Dave,


Many thanks for giving the SRWA AGM a push in EW, and the date is Monday 9th November at 7.15 pm at the Civil Service Recreation Centre, Belgravia Room, Chadwick Street, SW1.


Anyone wishing to attend as a representative of a club and vote on any issue should be in possession of a suitable letter signed by an Officer of the Club authorising that person to vote on behalf of the club.  If anyone wishes to attend as a representative of an affiliated club he/she is more than welcome, and also to the Committee meeting which precedes the AGM and starts at 6.30.

Many thanks,


Chris

SEMINAR

The RWA Seminar is to be held on Sunday 1st November at 11 am. Venue is the Alexander Stadium in Birmingham. It’s billed as a Judges/Officials Seminar but PETER MARLOW invites ‘”all who are interested in race walking to turn up”.  A special invitation is extended to potential new judges.  Peter states “We’ll give details of our new FAST TRACK SYSTEM. We urgently need more judges and, under our new scheme, you could be on the INTERNATIONAL PANEL just 4 years after becoming a new judge”. There you are – now go for it!

RWA SOUTHERN AREA AGM

This is to be held on Monday 9th November at 7.15 pm.  Venue is the Civil Service Recreation Centre in Chadwick Street, LONDON. SW1.  Chadwick Street is off Horseferry Road by the Channel 4 Headquarters Building.  There is street parking And St. James Park (District & Circle Lines) is the nearest tube station.  It’s your chance to have your say.  3 years ago not a single person (outside of the Officers and Committee) turned up. 2 years ago 1 turned up and last year there were 3.  So let’s continue that upward trend!

ADVISES CARL LAWTON

Dave,


Just a snippet for the next issue of your salubrious magazine, the Belgrave Harriers 7 this year will start at 1 pm, an hour earlier than it has been of recent years as we have to clear the venue for our club dinner.


Regretfully I think this will be the last year of this event, as with many events the road courses are not that safe, and there is no volunteer around to take it on.


Carl

Adds Hon. Ed. 
As it might be the last staging of this most famous race, let’s go out with a bumper turnout...in the hope that there just might be more to come.

ESSEX WALKER APPRECIATION FROM MPWC CHAIRMAN ANDY BIGNOLD
Dear Dave, 

It’s a brilliant publication rivalling some national newspapers for its delivery and content.

Yours,

Andy B.
Race Walking Association (Southern Area)

1 Hour Men’s & Women’s Track Championships

and YAG Supporting Races

Saturday 12th September 2009 – Central Park, Dartford

	Pos (M)
	Pos (W)
	No
	First Name
	Surname
	Club
	Distance

	1
	 
	44
	Alex
	WRIGHT
	Belgrave Harriers
	12,106

	2
	 
	58
	Stephen
	CRANE
	Surrey Walking Club
	11,880

	3
	 
	49
	Philip
	BARNARD
	Ilford Athletic Club
	11,781

	4
	 
	55
	Ian
	RICHARDS
	Steyning Athletic Club
	11,130

	5
	 
	39
	Steven
	UTTLEY
	Ilford Athletic Club
	10,646

	6
	 
	59
	Liam
	BALDWIN
	Tonbridge Athletic Club
	10,619

	 
	1
	78
	Kelsey
	HOWARD
	Tonbridge Athletic Club
	10,397

	7
	 
	40
	Steve
	ALLEN
	Barnet & District AC
	10,329

	8
	 
	45
	John
	RALPH
	Chiltern Harriers AC
	9,948

	9
	 
	57
	Peter
	HANNELL
	Surrey Walking Club
	9,790

	 
	2
	63
	Helen
	MIDDLETON
	Enfield & Haringey AC
	9,788

	10
	 
	41
	Gary
	MacDONALD
	Surrey Walking Club
	9,430

	11
	 
	51
	David
	SHARPE
	Ilford Athletic Club
	9,360

	
	3
	61
	Fiona
	BISHOP
	Aldershot Farnham & District
	8,887

	
	4
	65
	Elizabeth
	STOCKER
	Ilford Athletic Club
	8,685

	12
	 
	52
	Peter
	CASSIDY
	Loughton Athletic Club
	8,652

	 
	5
	62
	Anne
	LEWIS
	Aldershot Farnham & District
	8,558

	 
	6
	64
	Claire 
	CARROLL
	Hillingdon Athletic Club
	8,078

	13
	 
	47
	David 
	AINSWORTH
	Ilford Athletic Club
	7,247

	 
	 
	42
	Nicholas
	SILVESTER
	Aldershot Farnham & District
	DNF

	 
	 
	46
	Andrew 
	COX
	Hillingdon Athletic Club
	DNF

	 
	 
	53
	Trevor
	JONES
	Steyning Athletic Club
	DNF

	 
	 
	56
	David
	STEVENS
	Steyning Athletic Club
	DNF

	 
	 
	60
	Thomas
	BOSWORTH
	Tonbridge Athletic Club
	DNF

	 
	 
	66
	Anne
	BELCHAMBERS
	Steyning Athletic Club
	DNF


	Men's Team
	 
	 
	 

	1
	Ilford Athletic Club
	31,787
	(Barnard, Uttley & Sharpe)

	2
	Surrey Walking Club
	31,100
	(Crane, Hannell & MacDonald)

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Women's Team
	 
	 
	 

	1
	Aldershot Farnham & Dist
	17,445
	(Bishop & Lewis)


APPEAL FROM JACQUI PHILLIPS
Dear Dave,


Hello, not sure if you remember me but my name is Jacqui Phillips and my num Pam used to be a race walker with Ilford AC. I’m doing the New York marathon in November, and am trying to raise money for Cancer Research UK. I was wondering if you would mind passing this around the club to see if anyone would be willing to sponsor me.  If anyone would like to donate something, big or small, it would be gratefully received, the link is, http://www.justgivening.com/JP.


The money will go straight to Cancer Research UK and automatically reclaims Gift Ait if you’re a UK taxpayer, so your donation is worth even more.  I hope you’ll join me in supporting Cancer Research UK.


Thank you very much.


Jacqui Phillips.

CLOCKWORK PRECISION

Ilford’s SCOT DAVIS tackled the Swiss 50 Kilometres Championship at Zurich.  In top class Continental company, our reigning UK 50K Champion held back in the opening states and then opened-up, having the distinction of covering each of five 10K sections in a faster time than the previous, a feat rarely seen in such long distance races where fading is commonplace.  Scott came 2nd in 4 hours 20 minutes and 22 seconds which propels him up the UK all-time rankings.  He was only headed by Hungarian International Zoltan Czukor who clocked 4.14.45.
EMAILS MIKE SHANNON

Dear Dave,

It was a great pity to watch last year’s Olympics and this year’s World Championships with large fields and no Brits – not like the 60s with Don Thompson, Stan Vickers and Ken Matthews.  Ken Bobbett was after my time but I seem to remember him living in Cardiff.

Regards

Mike

Adds Hon. Ed.

Mike led Highgate Harriers to the RWA National 10 Miles team title in 1962 and was a Welsh International of note.

AT THE TABLE

Ilford AC walkers held their annual meal at Miller & Carter’s Steakhouse (better known by it’s former name of The Camelot); an establishment many readers will have whizzed past on their way out, and trudged past on their way back – during the Chigwell Row 10K.  Guests of honour were RWA Life Members PETER CASSIDY & PAULINE WILSON.
PERSONAL BEST


Ilford’s STEPHEN CRANE led from start-to-finish in the last of this season’s London Inter-Club Challenge 3,000 metres walks at Copthall Stadium on August 29th.  Pushed hard by Loughton 2nd claimer JOHN HALL in the opening stages, he got clear for a convincing victory in a personal best time of 14 minutes and 43 seconds.  A reasonable field ended the 2009 LICC Series (4 races) where it had started – at Copthall.  Again regulars have kept it going...the original aim was showcasing our event at an athletics meeting to hopefully generate interest among newcomers.  Again YAG 1K races were not successful but hopefully will be retained on the card in hope.  Thanks to all who have supported and officiated at this Series.








ODDS AND ENDS


We’ve had a few comments in from recent editions, reference STEVE & ALEX enjoying a Ken Dodd show which lasted until midnight at the Cliffs Pavilion; it’s been pointed out that it was at the Cliffs where a previous show by this veteran performer ran until nearly 1 pm.  On that famous occasion the Theatre Manager threw his keys onto the stage and asked Ken to lock up when he’d finally finished.  Then, on seeing 2 punters leaving Ken asked them why they were going?  They said, “By the time you’ve finished there will be no transport left”.  “Yes there will” responded Doddy – “Milkfloats”.  Reference the quote “I’ll give it five” to highlight how many years a leading walking official at the Dublin meet thought that race walking had left at this level, that quote actually came from “Thank Your Lucky Stars”, ITV’s answer to BBC’s Juke Box Jury in the early 60s.  The actual quote, “Io’ll give it foive – but I won’t boiy it” was uttered by the then 16 year old panellist Janice from Wednesbury.  As for our remark about the regular commentator at the late John Telford’s Vauxhall Spectacular races, who was former Luton Town goalkeeper Tony Read. A couple of readers remember his unlikely pro career.  He played for Peterborough as a goalkeeper and was transferred to Luton. Injured in training, he recovered and couldn’t make the 1st team – so he became a reserve player.  The ‘stiffs’ already had a No.1 so Read played centre forward and bagged so many goals that he was promoted to Luton’s top side as No. 9 where he scored 12 goals in 20 appearances.  It was a ‘flash in the pan’ as the goals dried up and he went between the sticks and played 203 times as Luton’s goalkeeper.











MEMORY LANE


One man with fond memories of the Inter-Area Representative Match at Doncaster is PETER MARLOW.  When war was declared in 1939 he was evacuated to a village 10 miles outside of Doncaster, and stayed in a large manor house.  Peter revisited his past wartime residence while at Doncaster for the big meeting.








DON’T FORGET


The RWA Southern Area President’s Appeal, with all proceeds benefiting our sport in the South.











